Naming Opportunity

Significant Deal Points
[The paragraph numbers noted below represent the location of the specific language in the numbered paragraphs in the legal agreement.]
Paul Sergi, NO8D, has agreed to make a gift of $1 million to the ARRL.  The principal and earnings of the gift will be used to financially support the ARRL Lab [paragraph 1].
The Lab will be named the “DX Engineering Lab at ARRL Headquarters” for a period of 25 years (or 30 years in certain circumstances) [paragraph 4].  Sergi has the right to ask the name to be changed to the “Paul D. Sergi Lab at ARRL Headquarters” or to ask that the DX Engineering name or his name be removed entirely [paragraph 4].  
The gift will be paid at $250,000 upon signing and then $125,000 at each of the next six annual anniversaries of the date of signing (total elapsed time of six years) [paragraph 3].
If payments are made on the $250K/$125K schedule noted immediately above, the term of the naming period will be 25 years.  If, however, the entire $1 million is paid in full in less than five years, the naming period will be 30 years [paragraph 4].  There are provisions to shorten the naming period in the event that the payments are not completed [paragraph 3].
The donor, or DX Engineering, will be permitted to provide advice but will not have any authority with respect to lab purchases, lab operations, lab activities, editorial matters, editorial content, and the like [primarily paragraphs 7, 8, 9, and 10]. 
Other items not directly covered in the terms of the proposed transaction

Principal and accumulated earnings will be fully expended over the naming term.  If the annual expenditure is increased by an assumed 3% inflation rate and if the principal earns 6%, the gift will support an annual inflation-adjusted expenditure of $46,000 to support the lab over the 25 or 30 year term.  Note that this means the initial expenditure in year 2 is $46,000 and that amount is assumed to increase by 3% per year.  In year 1, it is estimated that $100,000 will be expended.
Lab personnel are supportive of this action.

